

MINUTES OF WOORE PARISH COUNCIL

MONDAY 8th JULY 2013
HELD AT WOORE VICTORY HALL

PRESENT

Cllr Clifford, Cllr Helen Blake, Cllr Malcolm Blake, Cllr Cartwright,
Cllr Ford, Cllr Hammersley, Cllr Lightfoot, Cllr Moore and Cllr Woodcock

SC Cadwallader

The Clerk Mr S W Knobbs

13071
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence received from Cllr Allison due to work commitments, these apologies for absence were accepted 
13072
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
No declarations of interest made
13073
TO CONFIRM & SIGN MINUTES OF MEETING 10th JUNE 2013
Resolved to accept, Chairman signed the minutes
13074
TO DISCUSS MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES 


13058
UPDATE OF BANK MANDATE
Bank mandate update completed, signatures obtained at the meeting of 10th June 2013 and completed mandate delivered to bank
13059a TREE WARDENS REPORT
Up to date plans showing TPO’s located by the Clerk and given to the Tree Warden
13061
RECREATION
This item appeared later on the agenda at 13079
13065
CLERKS CORRESPONDENCE
The Clerk responded to Mrs Hulme in agreed terms

13075
TO CONFIRM & SIGN MINUTES OF MEETING 18th JUNE 2013

Resolved to accept, Chairman signed the minutes

13076  TO DISCUSS MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES


13068
CO-OPTION OF PARISH COUNCILLORS
Disclosable Pecuniary Interest Document completed by the three new Councillors and passed to Shropshire Council
13070
RECREATION
This item appeared later on the agenda at 13079
13077
REPRESENTATIVES REPORTS
SC Cadwallader reported that the SAMDev that the Parish responded to in July 2012 had been opened for new responses between 1 July 2013 and 23 August 2013. He outlined that of CIL money awarded, 15-25% went to the Parish, 5% is retained for administration costs and circa 70% is spent by Shropshire Council
WOORE VICTORY HALL
Cllr H. Blake reported that the next meeting was September 2013                                                                                                                                       
OLD WOORE SCHOOL TRUST
No report tabled
AREA LOCAL JOINT COMMITTEE
The Chairman reported that the next meeting was scheduled for 24th July at Woore    
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
Cllr Hammersley presented a report to be included in Clerk’s correspondence for next meeting      1331   
13078  TREE AND PARISH WARDENS REPORT

Cllr Moore discussed the big tree project of 2012 and said that none were planted in the

Parish, applications for the 2013 scheme needs to be completed by 30 September 2013, it
was agreed that suggested sites for planting be given to Cllr Moore. Cllr Moore reported

that he had a meeting with Harvey Morgan - outdoor recreations at Shropshire Council and 

had a detailed map of the footpaths and walks in the Parish, Cllr Moore said he was

proposing to undertake a survey of the footpaths and would wish to detail the circular walks

in the Parish. The Chairman said he would walk the walks near to his home and the Clerk to

contact one of the applicants for the Co-option to see if he would assist Cllr Moore. Cllr

Woodcock thought that recreation funds would be wisely spent on maintaining and

enhancing footpaths for walks as walking was a recreation pursuit that could be enjoyed by 

most members of the Parish
13079
RECREATION
There was a long discussion on the subject of recreation and the plans for the recreation fund. Cllr Malcolm Blake said that he had contacted two suppliers of equipment to obtain quotes for updating the facilities on St. Leonards Way. He said they had indicated that three pieces of equipment would cost circa £20,000, there was the possibility of obtaining 30% additional lottery funding. The Clerk said that he had contacted the original supplier of the equipment and was awaiting their site visit for a formal quote, costings and site plan. Cllr Moore suggested the site at Pipe Gate for which planning application had previously been sought would be a good recreation facility and he understands that the landowner ‘will give it to the Parish Council for a nominal sum’, the Chairman said this had been raised previously and had been difficult to consider fully because a formal proposal had never been received from the landowner. It was agreed that three quotes with full detailed costings and plans be obtained for a range of recreation equipment at St. Leonards Way.
The Chairman proposed that the recreation monies are invested out of the business reserve account where they are only earning 0.05% p.a. interest into bonds. It was agreed to invest £20,000 of the recreation fund into three one year bonds of £5,000 each to earn interest at 1.40% p.a. and one two year bond of £5,000 to earn interest at 1.60% p.a.  

13080
PLANNING MATTERS
To discuss the following planning applications as received and distributed:
13/02134/FUL

25 London Road, Woore

Erection of two storey rear extension - Resolved to support the application - The Chairman reported that permission had been granted for this application; response still to be made by Clerk who reported that he had been given an extension to respond by 9th July 2013
13/02227/FUL

Grange Cottage, Gravenhunger Lane, Woore







Erection of a two storey extension following demolition of
existing garage - Resolved to support the application and the Clerk to inform the owner of Gravenhunger Hall who had been unable to be contacted, of the Parish Council’s support for the application
The Chairman reported that the SAMDev consultation for the planning period 2010 - 2026 had been reopened for comments 1 July 2013 - 23 August 2013, this following responses made by the Parish July 2012. Given this timetable and no documents being received yet, it was decided that a meeting before the next planned meeting of 9 September 2013 would be needed, after discussion it was agreed that a meeting would be scheduled for 29 July 2013

The Clerk reported that he had received a telephone call from a representative of David Wilson Homes, they wished to be invited to a Parish Council meeting to discuss a potential development in the Parish. After discussion, it was resolved that the Council is not        1332 prepared to extend an invitation for an informal meeting but would consider meeting at formal pre application planning stage   
13081
DEFIBRILATOR FOR WOORE
A discussion was held following the presentation made by Mr & Mrs Stokes during the open meeting of their appeal to raise circa £2,000 to provide a Defibrilator for Woore to be sited at the country store in the village. It was agreed to make a donation of £500 towards their appeal. It was further agreed upon successful completion of their appeal to pay the annual maintenance estimated at £100 and insure the defibrilator as part of existing Parish policy
13082
PARISH COUNCIL IT PROVISION
Cllr Hammersley and Cllr Moore made a presentation outlining the current situation regarding IT provision. Cllr Hammersley explained that the current solution was only temporary and explained that the current Parish website capability is quite limited. After discussion it was agreed to transfer to Heart Internet from 123-reg as provider for email service and this changeover be delegated to Cllr Moore and Cllr Hammersley
13083
CPRE
Cllr M. Blake asked following annual membership paid of £29.00, is the membership providing value for money? Resolved that the Clerk write to CPRE and request details of the services they provide
13084
PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS

S W Knobbs



Expenses - June 2013


£151.04


S W Knobbs



Salary - July 2013


£299.21

HMRC




Salary - July 2013
  

  £74.80

S W Knobbs



Salary - August 2013


£299.21

HMRC




Salary - August 2013
  

  £74.80
Garden Care Services


Lengthsman - March - May 2013
£300.00

Defib For Woore


Donation



£500.00

Resolved to pay accounts, discussion held on services provided by lengthsman and agreed that services would be continued for the 2013 summer season and reviewed later in the year
13085
CLERK’S CORRESPONDENCE
1) Letter from Friends Of Woore School June 2013 re recreation facilities, circulated

2) Email from NALC 14th June re Putting Communities First, circulated

3) Email from Rural Services 19th June re rural vulnerability service, circulated

4) Email from Rural Services 20th June re developing rural places, circulated

5) Letter from Cllr Woodcock 23rd June re New House Farm planning application, circulated - Cllr M. Blake said he wished to disassociate himself from the views expressed in the letter from Cllr Woodcock. After discussion, it was resolved that the Clerk send a copy of the letter from Cllr Woodcock to Cllr Jim Vallings and to the Clerk at Loggerheads P.C. for Cllr Vallings right of reply
6) Email from Cllr Jim Vallings Loggerheads P.C. 26th June re New House Farm planning application, circulated

7) Letter from Frank C. Riseley 28th June re Application of Code of Conduct under the Localism Act, circulated
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 29th JULY 2013
MEETING CLOSED AT 10.40 P.M.






       1333
